WHATCOM COUNTY

PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING
SHERIFF’S OFFICE 311 Grand Avenue
Bellingham, WA 98225-4038
BILL ELFO
SHERIFF (360) 778-6600
MEMORANDUM
TO: Satpal Singh Sidhu, County Executive
FROM: Bill Elfo, Sheriff <'\§\/ \'X/
DATE: April 23, 2020
RE: Washington State Military Department

U.S. Department of Homeland Security
FFY17 Operation Stonegarden Program (OPSG) Contract Number E18-177
Whatcom County Contract No. 201805001

Enclosed for your review and signature is one (1) original of Amendment #2 for the subject
agreement.

Background and Purpose

Whatcom County was awarded $345,000 from the U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS)
for Operation Stonegarden Program (OPSG) Fiscal Year 2017. This is an indirect federal grant
from Department of Homeland Security passing through Washington State Military Department to
Whatcom County.

Amendment #2 replaces Revised Attachment 2, Work Plan/Budget. The amounts within budget
categories were amended to reallocate $31,176 from subrecipients to Sheriff's Office, but the total
grant amount remains unchanged. In addition, the approval letter and Personnel Cap Waiver were
also replaced. All other terms and conditions remain unchanged and are in full force and effect.

Funding Amount and Source

Total funding of $345,000 provided by WA State Military Department, Grant Agreement #E18-177
remains unchanged. Funds originate from the U.S. Department of Homeland Security, FFY17
Operation Stonegarden Program, Federal Funding Source Agreement #EMW-2017-SS-00101-
S01, CFDA# 97.067 — (170PSG).

Please contact Undersheriff Doug Chadwick at extension 6618 if you have any questions regarding
the terms of this agreement.

Our Vision: The Office of Sheriff: Dedicated to making Whatcom County the Safest in the State through Excellence in Public Safety.



